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Our Ref: MGLA251016-0839 

 
22 November 2016 

 
 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 25 October. Your request 
has been dealt with under the Environmental Information Regulations (EIR) 2004.  
 
You requested:  
 

“Please can you send me the GLA's internal minutes of meetings - including actions 
agreed - since January 2015 and up until today's date at which any employee or 
employees of the GLA attended in their capacity as members of the Strategic Growth 
Board, the Officer Project Board and Opportunity Area Planning Team established by 
Kingston Council in March 2015 and at which a possible Opportunity Area or possible 
Opportunity Areas in Kingston have been discussed .” 

 
Please find the relevant information attached. We have redacted a small amount of personal 
data contained within some of the documents in accordance with the provision under regulation 
13(1) of the EIR.  After careful consideration we have also decided to withhold some 
information under regulation 12(4)(d) of EIR because it is from a draft for an unfinished 
document, “Development Capacity Scenarios” that will be finalised and published on the Royal 
Borough of Kingston Upon Thames’s website in early 2017.  A detailed explanation about how 
this provision of the EIR has been engaged can be found in the annex to this letter.  
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference at the top of this letter.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 
Ruth Phillips 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information   
 
  

 








